
The Partnership for Quality Living 
(Formerly CPRS District 2 Parks, Recreation & Leisure Hall of Honor Committee) 

 
APPROVED MINUTES 

April 16, 2019 
Hagan Community Park 

Cordova Recreation & Park District 
297 Chase Drive, Rancho Cordova, CA 95670 

 
 
Committee Chair Sandi Kukkola called the Partnership for Quality Living (“PQL”) meeting to order at 
10:19 am.  Also present were members Katy Coss, Terry Jewell, Angela Newman, Bob Overstreet, 
Judy Quattrin, Barry Trute, Barbara Wackford, Charlie Willard and Ward Winchell.   Wayne Lowery, 
Kelly Gonzalez, Heather Schelske, and Debby Walker were absent.   
 
It was noted that Heather Schelske will resign from the Board due to her heavy work load.  She plans 
to attend the May meeting.  The Board welcomed Judy Quattrin back from her leave of absence. 
Sandi Kukkola is stepping down of chair of the PQL board effective the end of the next meeting. 
 
Minutes of February 19, 2019 were approved 
 
Finance:  Charlie Reported that $984.70 were expended out of the allotted $1,000 provided by CPRS 
District 2. 
 
Hall of Honor 2020 Nomination Brochures will be mailed mid-April.  Discussion was held regarding 
potential nominees. 
 
Archival/Oral History committee meeting will be scheduled by Chair, Barry Trute 
 
Judy Quattrin noted that Dr.Fred Baldini, the Dean of Health and Human Services at CSU, 
Sacramento, is interested in helping archive the Hall of Honor materials. 
 
A scholarship in the name of Dr. Shirley Kammeyer is being created.  Donation information can be 
obtained from Shanté Johnson, Director of Development, College of Health and Human Services 
916.278.2577, sjohnson@csus.edu. 
 
D2 Update from Angela Newman.  The Awards and Installation Banquet was a success.  The D2 
Board Retreat is scheduled in May.  D2 will welcome a brief presentation from the PQL at a board 
meeting this summer. 
 
“Trail Blazer” recognition was discussed.  Key points include a regional emphasis, not just 
Sacramento area.  May recognize new accomplishments.  If determined to be a viable addition to the 
Hall of Honor should not overshadow or affect the current activities.  The media (print and social 
media) likes to promote current programs (perceived as more relevant). 
 
It was suggested that a relevant Facebook page be established.  Katy Coss agreed to the task.   
 
A committee meeting will be scheduled in the near future regarding the “Trail Blazer” recognition. 
 
The meeting was adjourned at 11:50 am.  The next meeting is May 21, 2019 10:00 am at the Hagan 
Community Center, Cordova Recreation and Park District.  


